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Tidewater Ukrainian Cultural Association (TUCA)

Newsletter No. V,  10 March 1998

Щасливого Нового Року!  (Happy New Year!)

Greetings of the New Year and wishes that all our members experienced a warm and joyful Christmas Season among family and friends and that tucked among your New Year’s resolutions is one that includes participation in TUCA, both for the fellowship of the Ukrainian community and the valuable support you can provide for the projects TUCA has undertaken.

Next Meeting:  Sunday, March 22nd, 6:00 PM.

At Dan and Ingamaj Korolyshyn’s home.  For those who haven’t been there yet, directions are enclosed.  This will be a very important meeting, as we must organize TUCA’s participation in the Virginia Beach Multicultural Festival.  Your input and ideas are needed.

Last Year’s Christmas Party.

Our Christmas gathering at Marianne Krop’s festively decorated home was full of joy, laughter and good cheer.  What a great turn-out!  Thank you Marianne for extending the famous Krop hospitality and Tom for once again sharing your musical talents and leading us in song.  Next year our voices will not be as muted as we will have the music and words of carols and kolyadas thanks to Andy Grynewytsch who already has them procured for next year’s party.

We had an updated report by the members heading TUCA’s activity on the work they accomplished and further plans.  Sharing pictures and souvenirs, Olena recounted her trip to Cape Canaveral to view the shuttle launch of Ukraine’s cosmonaut Colonel Leonid Kadeniuk.  Yes, I am still flying high as events in January skyrocketed and exploded.  Not only did I receive a phone call from Colonel  Kadeniuk  that left me 

speechless, but Dan, Ingamaj, Lieda and I met with him personally on his visit to Washington, DC.  I got to spend two days with him and his family and they expressed warm appreciation of our moral support of them.

Ukrainian Police Officer Visit.

Late last year Andy and Zina Grynewytsch arranged a brief welcome and get acquainted visit by Tatiana Lazarenko, an attractive 23 year old female Ukrainian police officer (investigator) from Odessa who spent two months with the Newport News police department as part of an exchange program organized by Project Harmony, a Vermont based cultural organization.  Unfortunately, we didn’t find out about Tatiana’s stay in Newport News until the day before her departure after a story appeared in the Daily Press.  Due to the very short warning, only Dan and Joanna Korolyshyn were able to join Andy and Zina in welcoming and saying good bye to Tatiana.

Multicultural Alliance Festival.

Mark your calendar:  May 9th and 10th, 12 noon to 6 PM in Virginia Beach at 12th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  This is our first ambitious undertaking and everyone’s support is needed, so plan on volunteering.  We have to form a committee and start to plan, organize, prepare and work on our booth, as we will represent Ukraine.  We already have secured the specific booth space; it is covered, has electricity and is a corner location.  Olga, as our professional artist, will focus on her bandura performance on the main stage, hopefully with Tom.  Stephanie’s energy will be to set up the booth.  Plans are to exhibit Ukrainian artifacts, demonstrate pysanky decorating under Lucy’s direction and sell merchandise to raise funds.  Also we want to distribute information on Ukraine and TUCA, so lets think about designing an attractive pamphlet.

Pysanka Demonstration.

Frank Zahar has opened a new shop, Bentwoods, next to Crestar Bank in the Dillard Department Store wing of Pembroke Mall in Virginia Beach, and is selling Ukrainian artifacts.  On Saturday, April 4th  TUCA will demonstrate the art of pysanka decorating from 12 noon to 3 PM.  Lucy will come from Richmond to do this and contribute generously of her time.  We are trying to interest the Virginia Pilot in featuring us and to generate publicity for TUCA.  Plan to stop by and support us or help man the table to talk with the public.  We did this last year at Waterside and had lots of fun.

Medical Aid.

Thanks to Mike Luciw and Ihor Taran of Richmond, events moved very quickly.  As you are reading this, over $40,000.00 worth of hospital supplies are on a freighter en-route to Ukraine, there to be transferred into the hands of Colonel Havrylov on March 18th in Vinnitsya.  With the help of William Fediw, a guest at our Christmas party, TUCA made contact with the Portsmouth based Ukraine Children’s Project, who had a container ready to ship to Ukraine with room to take our supplies if we could get them to their Virginia Beach terminal on Saturday, February 8th at 11:30 AM and contribute to the cost of shipping the container.  As an immediate decision had to be made within six days, we had an emergency meeting of local members on January 25th in West Point, attended by Ihor, Lucy, Mike, Dan, Andy, Lieda and me.  We decided to go for it and commit TUCA to a $500 donation as we had over $40,000.00 worth of hospital supplies on which duty and tariffs will be charged.  Mike and especially Ihor have borne the whole burden of time and money to rent a pick-up truck, pack, load, transport, store and unload it all.  We decided to cover the $500.00 cost by asking our members, over 20 families strong, to assess yourself and donate voluntarily whatever sum you can.  Donations to this non-profit organization are tax-deductible whether made by you or your business.  Please make the checks payable to “Ukraine Children’s Project”, and send them to me as soon as possible.  I will collect them and give them all at the same time to Darrell Clark, the President, when he returns from Ukraine escorting the container.  Upon arrival of the container, our donated supplies will be picked up by the Ukrainian Armed Forces for transfer to the military hospital.  Arrangements have already been coordinated.

A great big “Дякую” (Thank You) to Ihor and Mike for all their hard work and to Olga Luciw who had the initiative to obtain these supplies from Henrico Hospital.

TUCA has started to roll.  Next project will be getting the dental chairs and office supplies transported (no room in this shipment).  We already have a meeting scheduled in Virginia Beach on February 26th with another organization that ships humanitarian aid directly to military families world-wide.

Sister City Project.

By the time of the March meeting TUCA will hopefully have the prerequisite letters needed from the mayor of Sevastopil to the mayor of Norfolk asking for an association between these two cities.  Helene Donovan is working on setting up a meeting with the mayor’s office and the Norfolk Sister City Association.  This is the first formal step, but unless TUCA makes a concerted effort and works to establish this program it will not happen.  We need our Norfolk members to commit and push Norfolk on this as at the present their interest is luke-warm and it is up to us to interest them in Ukraine.

Activities/Actions.

1.  Tom Krop had responded to an “Action Item” in the Ukrainian Weekly regarding the Europe Travel Book published by the American Automobile Association.  As a member, Tom wrote them to request that they correct, update and revise the errors and misinformation about Ukraine in their publication.  Dan Korolyshyn has crafted an in depth reply and TUCA has sent this letter to the AAA.  We urge our members, especially those who belong to AAA, to write to them about these errors.  That Ukraine is not Russian or a part of Russia is a battle we will continually confront.  Call Tom or Dan if you need more information.  Thanks to Tom for taking the initiative on this item.  (By the way, the errors originally reported in the UW Action Item and responded to by Tom were in the 1996 Edition of the AAA Europe Travel Book.  Significant changes have been made in the new 1998 Edition and although some of the major errors have been corrected, the Russia-Ukraine-Belarus section still contains some wrong  information.  Dan’s response, a copy of which is enclosed, is to the 1998 Edition.)

2.  The local Special Olympics news coverage has brought to light that there is a contingent of Ukrainian    skaters training and living in Richmond.  Latest rumor is that Oksana Baiul may be here.  Andy and Zina have attempted to locate Evgenia Gress, the 13 year old Ukrainian skater who performed at the Special Olympics skating event, by contacting the Daily Press, WAVY-TV and the Special Olympics office in Richmond with negative results.  It is now up to the Richmond people.  We would like to make contact with the skaters and arrange a get together to meet them.  Also, Ukrainians are playing on  hockey teams in Norfolk and Richmond.  Ihor, an avid, or is it a rabid, sports fan will try to find a game where we can go together and try to meet the players and have a fun night.  Since notice will be short, you will be contacted by telephone for the time and date if it happens.

New Members.

We are growing as more Ukrainian Americans hear about TUCA thanks to your personal contacts.  We bid a warm welcome to TUCA’s newest members, their spouses and families.


Theo and Katya Katana


 

Dr. Nadia Wasylyshyn Toor

   
      & Dr. Swinder Toor

Final Wrap-Up:

1.    Dues:
Please send $20.00 (per family) for 1998 dues to me.  Make checks payable to TUCA
2.  Donation:
Please send check payable to Ukraine Children’s Project  (tax deductible) to me ASAP.  Send both checks to:
Olena Boyko

                                   PO Box 185

                                  Urbanna VA 23175-0185

3.  March 22nd :      6:00 PM,  TUCA Meeting in Yorktown  (Dan & Ingamaj Korolyshyn’s home).

4.  April 4th :     12:00 to 3:00 PM, Pysanka Demonstration,  Pembroke Mall, Virginia Beach.
5.  May 9th-10th :        12:00  to 6:00 PM, Virgina Beach Multicultural Festival.
6.  Action Item:     Letter to AAA about errors in Europe Travel Book
Your President







                   Olena
IMPORTANT !!!

TUCA

ELECTIONS
Your attendance at this meeting is very important as in addition to matters discussed by Olena in the body of the Newsletter, we have to elect new TUCA officers and board members.  Please be there!
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